Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall
 on 30 March 2010. 
Present – Councillors CJ Cartledge (Chair), R Olle, HJ Rodgers, J Shuttleworth, A Schofield & T Wain.
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk), Outseats Parish Councillor G Markham & 1 member of the public.
Public participation

1. Tim Pritt from 6 The Dale attended with proposals for an extension to his property which will shortly be submitted to PDNPA. The Council had objected to a previous application which had subsequently been withdrawn. Mr Pritt thought that some of the Council’s concerns had been addressed in the amended proposal. The Council will discuss this when the application is formally made.
2. There was no report from District Councillors. Apologies had been received from Cllr J Bevan.
3. There was no report from the Police.
King George’s Field Trust
1. Total funds stand at approximately £29,800.
2. There had been no requests for donations.
3. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £100.00 was approved.
Council meeting

1. Apologies.
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Jackson, Tibenham and Wilkinson. 
2. Members declaration of interest.
Cllr Rodgers declared an interest in item 8.
3. Minutes.
The minutes of the meeting held on 2 March were approved. 
4. Planning Applications.
4.1. NP/DDD/0103/0222, The Old Bell House, Church Bank. Demolition and replacement of existing garage and listed building consent (0223). The Council had no objection to this proposal although some councillors thought that the lantern was inappropriate.
4.2. NP/DDD/ 0310/0234, Dale View Cottage, Sheffield Road. Erection of rear extension. The Council had no objection to this proposal.
4.3. NP/DDD/0310/0244, Booths Farm, Sheffield Road. Single storey rear extension to dwelling and listed building consent (0245). The Council had no objection to this proposal.
4.4. NP/DDD/0210/0144, Windy Nook, Booths Edge. Retain consent for extension to dwelling. The Council had no objection to this proposal.
5. Planning Decisions.

5.1. NP/DDD/1209/1118. Beauchief Grange, Sheffield Road. Erection of extension. Granted.

6. Consultations.

6.1. Formulation of Council’s response to DCC consultation on Planning for Waste. The main comment the councillors wished to make was that there should be more recycling facilities.
7. Financial matters
7.1. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. The treasurer reported that there would be £34,223 to spend on repairs, of which £10-11,000 has been committed to the refurbishment of the swimming pool toilets. The only areas of significant over expenditure are pool wages and gas both of which have been discussed at earlier meetings.
7.2. Accounts for payment totalling £11,516.48 (including £759.51 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. It is anticipated that the invoice for the refurbishment of the toilets will be received before the next meeting and the Council empowered Cllrs Rodgers and Schofield to approve payment of the bill subject to the work having been satisfactorily completed and to the 5% retention. The treasurer advised that he would need to pay a VAT bill estimated at £2,000 - £3,000 before the next Council meeting.

7.3. Councillors Rodgers and Schofield were authorised to sign cheques at the May meeting.
8. Appointment of Councillor. 
8.1. Jason Dietsch was unanimously co-opted on to the Council to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Councillor Cook.

9. Preparation for AGM and annual report to residents. The clerk will prepare a draft annual report for the Council meeting in May. All Committee reports and contributions should be sent to the clerk before 1 May. The chair undertook to write an article on the precept.
10. Correspondence.
10.1. The Memorial Hall Committee had requested payment of £500, previously agreed by the Council, for replacement of windows to supplement the grant from DDDC. 
10.2. The police had requested a contribution of £350 towards the cost of CCTV in the centre of the village. Outseats Parish Council has agreed to pay one third of the cost. The Council agreed to pay two thirds, £230.
10.3. The Environment Group had written offering to continue the maintenance of the troughs outside the Parish Room plus a request for £45 towards the cost of the plants. The Council approved this.
10.4. The Council agreed to continue its membership of DALC for 2010/2011.

10.5. The Council decided not to join the Association of Burial Authorities for 2010/2011.
10.6. Derbyshire Children’s Holiday Centre had requested a donation. The clerk will find out whether local children have benefited from this organisation and report back to the next meeting when a decision on a donation will be made.
10.7. DCC Parish & Town Liaison Forum will take place on Thursday 22 April at County Hall, Matlock, 6.30 pm. Cllr Cartledge will attend.

10.8. A letter, a copy of which is available from the clerk, had been received from PDNPA concerning the visit of Jim Dixon and Narendra Bajaria to the village in March. They had found the experience positive and constructive and will respond to some of the issues raised as soon as they have the necessary information. The clerk will thank them for the letter and follow up if the promised responses are not received. 
10.9. DDDC had notified important changes to the fees and charges for pest control and waste services. From 1 April 2010 the free service for pest control and bulky collections for residents over 65 will be only be offered to those who are in receipt of Housing or Council Tax benefit.  
10.10. An invitation had been received from Hathersage Allotment Group for a representative from the council to attend its AGM on 28 April in the Lawrence Hall. Cllr Schofield will attend.
11. Village Matters.
11.1. Youth Club Stanage Hall lease. The Council authorised Cllrs Cartledge & Rodgers to sign the revised lease and plan with DCC for a term of 5 years exclusive use of the Stanage Hall.
11.2. Review of grit bins. CJC had looked at the list supplied by DCC and, with one or two exceptions, it tallied with the list held by the Council. The clerk will write to DCC about the discrepancies and ask if it will replace the bin at Ladybower Drive that is missing. The clerk was also asked to find out how much it costs to fill the bin near the Church so that the Council can decide whether it is feasible for it to take over responsibility from the Church for the bin. A request for further bins for The Dale had been made but the Council decided against providing more as there is already a bin and 2 salt heaps on The Dale. 
12. Recreation Committee.  The minutes of the meeting held on 16 March had been circulated. The pool opened on schedule for the 2010 season on 27 March. The refurbishment of the toilet block is almost complete and it is open for use. 
13. Outseats Parish Council. 
13.1. Cllr Shuttleworth reported on the March meeting, the minutes of which will be circulated in due course. 
13.2. Councillor Schofield will represent Hathersage Parish Council at the next meeting of Outseats Parish Council which takes place on Monday 26 April in the Sampson Room at 7.15 pm.                                       
14. Circulation Pack. The contents of the circulation pack were noted as follows: 
Derbyshire Constabulary Have Your Say Report

HVC Newsletter

The Playing Field magazine

DALC Circular 11/2010

Hathersage & Outseats Allotment Group February minutes

DCC Safer Derbyshire magazine

Derbyshire Society of Local Council Clerks Branch Newsletter.

15. Date of next meeting – 4 May, immediately after the Annual Parish Meeting, in the Hathersage Memorial Hall, Sampson Room.  
16. Items for information or next agenda. 
16.1. Condition of bus shelter.

The meeting finished at 9.00 pm.
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